
James Shada 

October 2016  

Board Report 

 

Pink Out 

 

 The athletic department in conjunction with the cheerleaders and dance team has 

been raising money for Breast Cancer Awareness.  The cheerleaders and dance team have 

sold over 350 t-shirts.  I am proud of our students and staff for taking a personal interest 

in an issue that affects so many people across our nation and in our community.   

 

 

 

District Softball 

 

 We had been chosen by the Nebraska School Activity Association to host district 

softball on October 6th and 7th.  This is our third year in a row of hosting our district for 

softball. This longevity speaks to our great facility, outstanding hospitality to our guests, 

our fantastic community support, school, and athletic programs.  With the help of many 

community members, staff, and administration were able to host the C-2 district softball 

tournament.     

 

 

Activity Passes Sold in the Fall of 2016 

 

 This fall we have sold 69 family passes, 5 adult passes, and 15 student passes.  

This is right at our average for passes sold for the fall.   

 

 

Eagles Soaring to Excellence through Activities 

 

 Once again we were honored by Runza to have Hannah Thompson chosen as the 

Runza student athlete of the week.  Runza will be giving Hannah a $500 

scholarship for her success in the classroom and in all her activities.  The filming 

took place on October 4th and will air on KETV channel 7 on October 23rd during 

the evening news.   

 On Monday October 3rd Cheyenne Mahnke signed with Bellevue University to 

play volleyball.   

 According to the National Federation of High School Sports: High school sports 

and activities help students do more than build skill and character development; 

participation in sports and activities gives students a sense of self and community- 

and research shows that 92 percent of parents are in agreement that participation 

in sports and activities leads to healthier lifestyles alter in life. 


